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ITEM #: __17___  
DATE: 03-09-21                

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT: LUMEN 3-YEAR DATA SERVICES CONTRACT 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The City’s primary data connection to City Hall is from Lumen, formerly known as 
CenturyLink. When this connection is interrupted, the City uses a backup data connection 
to Iowa State University. Switching to the backup connection allows data to transmit but 
causes the City’s external website to not function correctly. 
 
Lumen is offering a new 3-year contract effective March 21, 2021, to provide two data 
connections to the City: 
 

• Connection #1 will connect to City Hall in the same way as the existing connection. 
This connection will ultimately lead to Kansas City. 
 

• Connection #2 will connect to the Water Treatment Plant. This connection will 
ultimately lead to Minneapolis. 

 
The two external Lumen connections will both be accessible through the City network.  
This will provide geographic backup of the external network; if the Kansas City connection 
has a problem, the Minneapolis connection may be unaffected. This arrangement should 
also allow the City’s website to remain functional if the data connection needs to switch 
from one Lumen connection to the other. 
 
The City’s cost for Lumen’s current single connection is $3,800 per month. The new 
contract with Lumen would provide a second connection at a lower cost: $2,400 total per 
month, with no cost change for the entire 3-year term. Funding for this contract is available 
in the Information Technology budget. The existing backup connection to ISU will be 
maintained under a separate contract as an additional layer of redundancy in the event 
both Lumen connections fail. 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
 

1. Award a contract to Lumen of Monroe, Louisiana, for a 3-year data services 
contract in the amount of $2,400 per month. 

 
2. Reject the bid and ask City staff to seek additional bids. 

 
CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
The City has a long-standing relationship with Lumen/CenturyLink. This new service will 
provide external physical redundancy and improve website reliability at a lower cost. 
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1 as stated above. 
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